May 20th, 1941 Mr. Eddie Sheldon 904 S. Cedar Ottawa, Kansas Dear Eddie: Don Blair just came into the office and told me of your ability as a pitcher. I don't know what you expect to do next year in the way of your selection of schools, but we're endeavoring to build up baseball here at the University, and of course we would be happy for you to consider the University of Kansas. We're playing Iowa State College here Monday and Tuesday, May 26th-27th. We would like to have you as our guest for either or both of the games if you would like to see them. The games are called at 3:30 P.M. Should you be able to accept, would you be kind emough to drop us a note? With all good wishes, I am, Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation-Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach. FCA: ro